Town of Trinity







          November 25, 2013   
The Town of Trinity Council met at a regularly scheduled Council Meeting November 25, 2013 in the Trinity Municipal Building with the meeting being called to order at 7:01 p.m. by Mayor Vaughn Goodwin.  
Members present were Beverly Crowell, Chris Lemley, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin, Scott Owens, Richard Fortson Jr., and Gordon Burden.
Motion made to approve the minutes of the Special Call Meeting November 4, 2013 by Richard with a 2nd by Gordon.  Voting yes were Beverly, Chris, Vaughn, Scott, Richard, and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to pay the attached bills in the amount of $23,522.64 by Richard with a 2nd by Gordon.  Voting yes were Beverly, Chris, Vaughn, Scott, Richard, and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve Chief McLemore to attend the Alabama Association of Chief’s of Police training January 28 – 31 for $200.00 registration plus per diem in Huntsville by Richard with a 2nd by Scott.  Voting yes were Beverly, Chris, Vaughn, Scott, Richard, and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve $1,199.91 to Champion of Dodge for repairs to 2008 Dodge Charger (409 car replace font rotors, brake pads, alignment, side lower control arm and oil change) by Richard with a 2nd by Scott.  Voting yes were Beverly, Chris, Vaughn, Scott, Richard, and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve $856.02 to Champion of Dodge for repairs to 2009 Dodge Charger (406 replaced front rotors, pads, power steering pressure hose, oil change) by Richard with a 2nd by Scott.  Voting yes were Beverly, Chris, Vaughn, Scott, Richard, and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve $746.48 to Champion of Dodge for repairs to 2009 Dodge Charger (402 replace battery, transmission module) by Richard with a 2nd by Scott.  Voting yes were Beverly, Chris, Vaughn, Scott, Richard, and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve an additional $762.32 to Rice Signs for street signs needed by Chris with a 2nd by Scott.  Voting yes were Beverly, Chris, Vaughn, Scott, Richard, and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve $20,768.26 to refund & credit West Morgan Elementary School for a overcharge on their water bills from March until October (pay ½ and credit for other ½ on bill) by Chris with a 2nd by Beverly.  Voting yes were Beverly, Chris, Vaughn, Scott, Richard, and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve $2,671.00 to Morgan County Economic Development Association for annual dues by Chris with a 2nd by Scott.  Voting yes were Beverly, Chris, Vaughn, Scott, Richard, and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve $1,789.80 from Taser International for 2 X26 with XPDM, holster and cartridges for Officers Hughes and Williams by Scott with a 2nd by Richard.  Voting yes were Beverly, Chris, Vaughn, Scott, Richard, and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve $134.83 to W H Thomas Oil Company Inc. for overpayment of sales tax by Richard with a 2nd by Scott.  Voting yes were Beverly, Chris, Vaughn, Scott, Richard, and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve $865.50 to Diversified Label Images for 2 cases of 4 and 8 cent tobacco stamps by Richard with a 2nd by Scott.  Voting yes were Beverly, Chris, Vaughn, Scott, Richard, and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Motion made to approve Sonny to look at a plan for water extension to the Eyster property by Chris with a 2nd by Gordon.  Voting yes were Beverly, Chris, Vaughn, Scott, Richard, and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
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In new business, Mayor Vaughn Goodwin wanted the council members to be aware the Town Dump Truck would be going to the shop for repairs 11/26/2013.

In old business, Richard told the council members Beverly had set up a tour for him at 911 so that he could see how the AVL system for the Police Department would work.  Richard said that he would be calling a meeting with Chief McLemore to discuss the AVL’s.  

Council member Scott Owens took a moment to commend Chief McLemore for his outstanding response to the situation at Daikin 11/21/2013.  Councilman Gordon Burden said that he would lay out new ball fields for T-Ball and football to save the cost of asking Sonny Wright.  Mayor Vaughn Goodwin reminded everyone of the Safety Dinner to be held December 2, 2013 at 6:00 p.m. at the fire station.  Mayor Goodwin reminded everyone that it will be $5 for each additional person (family) brought to the dinner, and that we would be discussing the Town Safety and have handouts at the dinner.
Motion made to adjourn by Chris with a 2nd by Beverly at 7:25 p.m. Voting yes were Beverly, Chris, Vaughn, Scott, Richard, and Gordon.  Voting no were none.
Attest:

______________________________


__________________________________

Ashley C. Patterson, CMC




Mayor Vaughn Goodwin

Assistant Town Clerk
